
St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Meeting 8/29/2018 

In attendance were Keith Hansen and Steven Mael from Hudson; they are interested in the club.  Went 
around and club members introduced themselves to them and President Greg & Vice President Roger 
told them about the club and that the club started 12 years ago. 

Meeting called to order @ 7:23 p.m.    

Secretary’s Report: the minutes from the 7/25/18 meeting was read by Donna O. Motion by Larry and 2nd 
by Roger.  All in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer, Jerry M. read his report and where the checking stands.  Motion by Donna 
to accept the Treasurer’s Report. 2nd by Cherylyn.  All in favor. 

Trail Report by Trail Captain Doug:  Doug talked to Lynn Pabst and the City of Hammond is interested in 
opening road rotes but there are no options.  Doug told him to talk to Robbie with the Hwy Commission.  
Greg checked on it and it will not happen.  Owner of the Hog Pen in Baldwin said more people want more 
road routes open.  Doug said the people that are interested need to initiate to get more road routes.  Doug 
said there is a new atv/utv campground open on Perch Lake in Rusk County in the Blue Hills.  Update on 
signs with Mattison ~ the order got messed up and won’t do orders any more.  Ordering with Rent a Flash 
~ Greg put in order again.   
 
President Report:  Nothing new. 
 
Alliance:  Will have to redo maps.  Richmond is going to have a public hearing for road routs.  St. Croix 
County is going to work with clubs on deciding on county road routes.     
   
WATVA:  The Northwest Regional meeting was August 18th at the ball park in Gordon WI with a great turn 
out. Several club members were in attendance.  There was a lot of input and information.  Lunch was 
served by the Get-er Done Club with a free will donation.  After lunch several rode the trails.  Minnesota 
passed into law effective 8/1/18 that anyone convicted of driving while intoxicated will lose their driver’s 
license and be stripped of their privilege to operate boats, snowmobiles and ATV/UTVs.  Greg will be at 
the Snow & Dirt Show at Rice Lake Fairgrounds on September 29th. 

Old Business:  None. 

New Business:  Club rides ~ Doug will up north the 1st weekend in October in the Summit Lake area.  Will 
be riding on Sunday  ~ will talk about interest at next meeting. 

Next meeting is September 26th at Wildwood at 7:00. 

Motion made by Jerry to adjourn the meeting and 2nd by Cherylynn.  All in favor.      
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